
 

 





DEC O 9 20G5 

MEMORANDUM FOR CHIEF HUMAN CAPITAL OFFICERS 

FROM: 

Subject: 

LINDA M. SPRINGER  
DIRECTOR  

Medals Qualifying for Veterans' Preference 

The Office of Personnel Management (OPM) would like to remind Federal agencies that 
anyone in receipt of the Global War on Terrorism Expeditionary Medal (for service in 
Operation Enduring Freedom), Iraq Campaign Medal, Afghanistan Medal, or the Korea 
Defense Service Medal is entitled to veterans' preference if otherwise eligible. 

Veterans' preference is authorized under 5 U.S.C. 2108 for individuals who served on active 
duty, under honorable conditions in a campaign or expedition for which a campaign medal 
has been authorized. Any Armed Forces Expeditionary medal or campaign badge qualifies 
for preference. Medal holders must have served continuously for 24 months or the full 
period called or ordered to active duty. 

Employees who wish to claim veterans' preference or service credit based on receipt of these 
medals should submit official documentation showing the award of the appropriate medal to 
their Human Resources Office. 

OPM has updated Appendix A of VetGuide 
(http://www.opm.gov/employ/veterans/html/vetguide.asp#2Types) accordingly, to ensure 
human resources specialists have the most current veterans guidance available. 

Lastly, individuals in receipt of the Global War on Terrorism Service Medal do not qualify 
for veterans' preference. However recipients of this medal do qualify for a Veterans' 
Recruitment Appointment (VRA). 

cc: Human Resources Directors 

CON 131-64-4 
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